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From the Principal 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

I take this opportunity to sincerely thank Miss Lizdenis for all the time 

and thought that she has contributed to the organisation of the Book 

Week activities planned for next week, and offer special thanks to 

Joanna for the additional effort she has made to ensure the children in 

all classes enjoy a rewarding Book Week experience while still 

complying with the COVID 19 social distancing restrictions. The Virtual 

Zoom Book Parade on Tuesday will be a “first” for our school and will 

follow on from the successful ANZAC Day assembly held earlier in the 

year when student attendance was restricted during the initial COVID 

period. All of the class items will be filmed by Mr Fisher and Mr 

Ruecroft and will be subsequently combined into a video which will be 

available through our school YouTube channel. The children in all 

classes are looking forward to the Book Week performance on 
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Vision Statement 
Rathmines Public School’s vision is to pursue and celebrate excellence in all areas and to ensure everyone 
has the opportunity to experience success within a supportive, safe and engaging learning environment 
which embraces the creative and productive use of technology and is free from all forms of discrimination.  
Our vision is to educate students for life by fostering their sense of wellbeing and developing their personal 
values of honesty, resilience, empathy, respect and responsibility. 



 2 

RATHMINES PUBLIC SCHOOL   Ph 4975 1229   Fax 4975 4239  Email rathmines-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au  

Wednesday and the presentation by our visiting author on Thursday. During library lessons this week 

students have had  a chance to view the wide range of books that are on display as part of the Book Fair  

and we are very appreciative of the financial support parents and carers have given to this aspect of our 

Book Week celebrations. 

 

Staffing Update  

I am very pleased to be able to share the news that following a merit selection process completed at the 

end of last term, Mr Patrick Wild has been appointed to the position of Assistant Principal (Special 

Education) at Rathmines Public School as from the start of the 2021 school year. Patrick replaces Mr 

Michael Sneesby who has taken up a permanent position in the student wellbeing unit at the Newcastle 

Department of Education Office after filling a temporary role in head office over the past three years.  

Patrick is currently employed in a permanent capacity as a special education teacher at Kanwal Public 

School. He previously taught special education classes at Muswellbrook South Public from 2012 to 2019 

and mainstream classes at Aberdeen Public from 2009 to 2011. Patrick has successfully filled Relieving 

Assistant Principal roles at both Kanwal and Muswellbrook South. The merit selection process 

highlighted Patrick's passion for, and expertise in providing the best possible learning environment for 

special education students, his proven educational leadership skills, his belief in the importance of building 

collaborative and respectful relationships with all members of the school community and his high level of 

interpersonal and communication skills. Patrick has the capacity to make a special contribution to RPS 

particularly in the area of Restorative Practice which is a key element in the NSW DOE's "Student 

Behaviour Strategy" to be implemented in 2021. Patrick is also a highly accomplished musician and is 

eager to contribute to our creative arts program on a whole school level once "normality" returns: he may 

even become an additional member of the “Wrathminers” if, due to public demand, they take to the stage 

once again!  Mr Bidstrup and Mrs Laughton will continue to oversee the operation of the Special Education 

Unit for the remainder of the year in a relieving capacity. We will have an opportunity to thank them for 

their efforts in this regard during the final weeks of Term 4. 

 

COVID Update 

The departmental guidelines and regulations regarding social distancing restrictions were updated at the 

start of the term. This latest advice has been incorporated into all of the events which usually occur during 

Term 4. 

Our Rathmines Rascals and Catalina Kids programmes are being combined into a modified “Catalina 

Rascals” group which commences with a two hour session next Thursday and will continue for the 

following four weeks. All of the parents and carers with children enrolled in our Kinder classes for next year 

have been provided with the organisational details for this transition plan. The end of year Stage 

Assemblies and Presentation Day will go ahead but unfortunately attendance will need to be limited to 

staff and students (unless the restrictions are eased further). In order to facilitate “attendance” by the 

wider school community we are purchasing a Zoom license with the capacity for up to one thousand 

participants. The instructions for logging in to these events will be circulated to parents and carers closer 

to the date. The Year 6 Farewell Dinner is one event which should be able to be conducted in our school 

From the Principal cont’d  
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hall without changes to the normal routines. Details regarding a meeting of 

Year 6 parents and carers interested in helping with the organisation of the 

farewell dinner will be advertised through the Skoolbag app next week.  

 

Election of 2021 School Leaders 

During Week 4 members of the current student leadership team will speak 

to all of the Year 5 students about the rewards and responsibilities 

associated with being a student leader at our school. This will be the first 

step in the process which will eventually lead to the selection of our school’s 

student leaders for 2021. Members of the Year 5 class who decide to stand 

for election will present speeches to their peers and students from Year 2, 

Year 3 and Year 4  via Zoom on Friday of Week 6 (November 20th). After an 

initial round of voting by Year 5 and the SRC representatives from other 

classes, this group will be shortlisted prior to a second round of speeches in 

Week 8 and the final selection of our 2021 student leaders. I encourage all 

students in Year 5 to think carefully about  the information and advice 

presented  by the Year 6 student leaders and to consider making a special 

contribution to Rathmines Public in 2021 by participating in this election 

process. 

Sports News 

The long awaited OZTAG match between the students’ All Stars team and 

the Staff Golden Oldies was played on Tuesday before a sell-out crowd at 

RPS stadium. After their loss to the teachers in the basketball clash last 

term the students were super keen to even the score.  In anticipation of a 

hotly contested game, the organisers called on the services of the legendary 

NRL referee Bill Harrigan to officiate. Bill was famous for not hesitating in 

sending players to the bin so it was not surprising that Mr Fisher was 

“binned” within three minutes of kick off for expressing doubts about one of 

Bill’s decisions. With their star player off the field the defence from the 

teachers fell apart and the students scored a runaway try. However the 

Golden Oldies fired up again after James found a way to get out of the bin 

and Miss Case used her pace to score a length of the field try. Unfortunately 

she was binned by Bill for being too good and soon after Mr Elston followed 

her to the bin for dropping a simple pass.  In an unusual move the referee 

actually sent Jackson K, one of the more enthusiastic spectators in the 

crowd, to the bin for calling out too loudly from the sideline. At fulltime the 

scores were locked up at three all and the “Drop Off” ruling came into play. 

With the teams reduced to five and then four players on each side, and with 

10 seconds left on the clock Zane  followed through on a grubber kick close 

to the line,  Mr Picot fumbled the ball in the in-goal, and  Zane pounced on  

From the Principal cont’d  

 

Any school notes that are 

sent home can also be found 

on the Skoolbag App.  On 

the home screen,  click on 

the Rathmines Public School 

link. 

On the next screen 

click on Notes Sent Home.  

You can then scroll through 

to find the information you 

need. 
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the ball to seal a great victory for the students.  

 

Mrs Wicks has provided the following report on the Stage 3 netball competition which has been held 

during lunchbreaks over the past three weeks. 

 

“Last Thursday, after two highly competitive semi-finals, the Firebirds and Magpies 

went head to head in the grand final of the Rathmines Netball competition. 

The Firebirds started strong and took an early lead. They defeated the Magpies 9-1 

and both teams played with enthusiasm and sportsmanship.  

Congratulations to Kenya, Noah, Cruz, Sharni, Sari, Brayden, Logan, Tayla and Abigail 

who made up the winning Firebirds team. “     

 

On behalf of all the students I thank Ellouise for giving up so much of her time to organise and supervise 

this extra sports activity for our senior students. 

From the Principal cont’d  
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From the Principal cont’d  

 

Demographic Survey 

The survey which is being sent home today with this edition of the Rathfinder is designed to update the 

education department’s data base relating the occupation of parents and carers with children enrolled in 

our school. It is important to note that the data impacts the level of resourcing received by a government 

school each year.    This information would have been provided when the original enrolment forms 

were completed but we are mindful that employment circumstances change over time and that this is 

especially so in the current economic climate. Your cooperation in completing the form promptly and 

sending it back to the school office as soon as possible will be much appreciated. 

 

 

Yours sincerely, 

Nick Walker 

 

Principal 

Please remember to pack your child’s  

WATER BOTTLE EVERY DAY. 

School bubblers are still unavailable and the 

school has only a limited supply of disposable 

cups. 

Collapsible drink bottles are a great idea when 

there is limited space in your child’s school bag. 
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LIBRARY NEWS 
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SCHOOL INFORMATION 

 
MAKING A PAYMENT? 

To pay by card simply go online to  

https://rathmines-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/ 

 

In the MAKE A PAYMENT tab enter 

your child’s name and date of birth to 

begin the process. 

Cash and EFTPOS are accepted at 

the school office before 3pm. 

 

STUDENT ABSENCES 

Parents will receive a 

message via SMS if their 

child is marked absent at 

roll call.  Please reply to 

the message to explain 

the absence. 

 

 

 

SCHOOL OFFICE 
8.30am—3.00pm 

Cash payments can be left in the payments 

slot after hours (right hand side of counter).  

EFTPOS only available before 3pm.   

KINDER  AND  YEAR  1  PARENTS 

Please pack spare undies and pants 
in your child’s bag.   

 

School supplies of spare clothing are very limited 
and if we have nothing suitable, we will need to 

contact you to bring a change of clothes to 
school. 

Thank you. 

For the safety and well-being of  

all our students, please ensure  

NO NUTS 

 OF ANY KIND 

are brought to school.  This 

includes any type of nut butter, 

chocolate nut spread like 

Nutella and any snack foods 

containing nuts. 
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DATE EVENT 

Tuesday 27th October 

Book Parade for students only.  The parade will be 

filmed and uploaded to the school’s YouTube page for 

parents to watch. 

Wednesday 28th October Book Week Visiting Performance 

Thursday 5th November Catalina Kids kinder transition 9.10am—10.50am. 

Thursday 12th November Catalina Kids kinder transition 9.10am—10.50am 

Thursday 19th November Catalina Kids kinder transition 9.10am—10.50am 

Tuesday 24th November Primary Science Fair 

Thursday 5th November Catalina Kids kinder transition 9.10am—10.50am 

Tuesday 1st December Year 6 High School Orientation 

  

IMPORTANT DATES 

UNIFORM SHOP 

Order forms should still be handed to the office and payment made online at  

rathmines-p.schools.nsw.gov.au 

 

All uniform orders will be filled on Tuesdays only.  The completed orders will then be given to 

your child to take home.   

Bank books should be handed to the class teacher at roll 
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COMMUNITY NOTICES 

Disclaimer: Rathmines Public School does not necessarily endorse the services 

or products which may be included in or attached to this newsletter and is in no 

way responsible for any issues arising from use of the services or products 

offered. No responsibility is accepted for errors or omissions. 
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